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His Worship the Mayor _. -
Mr John Bombak, JP

City of Joondalup

PO Box 21

JOONDALUP WA 6919

Dear Mayor Bombak

Thank you for your letters of 18 July and 28 February 2001 concerning funding
for the extension of the Shenton Avenue rail bridge. The Minister has asked that I
respond on her behalf and the delay in replying is regretted.

Council’s desire to secure funding for the extension of the Shenton Avenue rail
bridge 1s appreciated and the Minister was pleased to note that funds for
construction of a dual carriageway on Shenton Avenue have been committed
through the Metropolitan Regional Road Group.

Unfortunately, as you would be aware, it was necessary as part of the recent State
Budget to reduce road funding and there is currently no funding available that
could be used for the extension of the Shenton Avenue Rail Bridge.

Notwithstanding this, I would be happy to organise a meeting with representatives
from this office and Main Roads if Council feels this would be of benefit and your
office can contact me on telephone 9213 6400 to make the necessary

arrangements.

Yours sincerely

e

DAVID HATT
CHIEF OF STAFF
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